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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Sept. 10, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Tyler Shaffer, Sales Representative, Western & Southern Life, Councilman Andy Dulin, and Councilman Beth Pickering
	30 members

1 speaker

2 CMPD officer

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 08/14/2012 to 09/10/2012.
	16-AUG-2012
	
	
	4800 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Violation of Domestic Protection order
	Ex-boyfriend approached girlfriend violating the domestic protection order in place to keep him away

	21-AUG-2012
	
	
	2000 TYVOLA RD
	Larceny-Other
	Trailer was taken from residence during morning hours

	21-AUG-2012
	
	
	600 COOPER DR
	Larceny-Other
	Mini bike and pressure washer was taken from car port

	28-AUG-2012
	
	
	5000 CURRITUCK DR
	Fraud
	Identity theft

	08-SEP-2012
	
	
	5000 BAYLOR DR
	Aggravated Assault-Gun
	“Wild Bill” got into confrontation with roommate, when roommate tried to get hit him and present a gun towards Bill, Bill took the gun away from him and shot 6 times towards the roommate/victim – Wild Bill was subsequently arrested on scene


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Lt. Tom Gwaltney was also present tonight and said we are a large neighborhood in what he considers a safe part of town, with caring neighbors.  He reminded everyone to report problems that we see even outside of our area to CMPD.  It was said that Madison Park does a good job of reporting things, and that last month we had an easy month.   Councilman Dulin told the group that easy does not happen by chance, that it was because neighbors are paying attention.    

Candidates Drop Ins
Roy Wiggins is running for District Court Judge.  He said he was #1 rated by peers as a Judicial Candidate.   Find out more at www.royforjudge.net 

Trevor Fuller County Commissioner Candidate at large said he had been a lawyer for the last 20 years.   He is running @ Large for County Commissioner.   He stands for Careful, Stable Leadership.   Believes we must invest in Education.  Said Social Services is a broken system, and must have time and energy put into solving the issues with it. Trevor pointed out that during the primary only democrats could vote for him, but this fall anyone could select his name on the ballot.  Find out more at www.votetrevorfuller.com 

Note: Madison Park HOA Welcomes candidates of all parties / races to drop in during election season for 3 or 4 minutes each.   It helps provide our residents with a little face time with them, and a little knowledge of what the candidates seeking our votes stands for.   

Beth Pickering, Charlotte City Council at Large /
Andy Dulin, Charlotte City Council District 6 /
Claire Fallon of Charlotte City Council at Large had planned to attend tonight, but called this evening and said she was a bit under the weather

President Doss introduced our two Council Members that are not running in an election this fall, but still took time to be present at our meeting. Normally Council Members cannot attend our Monday Meetings except once or twice a year.  It is nice they both took time to join us tonight.   Andy said he just came to listen, and he didn’t really have anything planned to say.   Andy did later say the 1600 Charlotte Police Officers worked 12 on, and 12 off all during the DNC.   They were joined by 3500 officers from across the country.   Andy said from his heart he is not sure how council should Thank the officers for their job.    Andy noted he was one of two Republicans on Council on the Charlotte 2012 host committee, and that he voted for the DNC to be in Charlotte.    He was impressed with the level of service and the numbers of police that were on our streets.   President Doss noted he saw those officers on every corner as he came home from the convention last Wednesday night to only be blocked from crossing Tyvola at 2 am, as the VP’s motorcade was about to come down Tyvola.   He had been stuck by the motorcades in our area 3 times in 24 hours.  

President Doss made reference to something Jason Burgess said the Friday before the DNC, at the Art Work Dedicated to his mother Susan Burgess at the Airport, when Andy said he didn’t have much to say at our meeting.  President Doss joked that he must of learned something form Jason’s Speech at the art dedication.     

Susan Burgess Dedication 
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The late Susan Burgess, a long time member of City Council and the Mecklenburg School Board, was honored with a dedication of a new 60 foot tall sculpture - named Ascendus - located in a close proximity to the Charlotte Douglas International Airport.

A dedication ceremony took place on Friday, August 31st at the Harris Conference Center at the CPCC West Campus at 10am.  President Doss attended at the invitation of Councilman David Howard.   President Doss was Susan’s Campaign Manager for the last two elections she ran. 
Beth Pickering City Council At Large spoke next, and went further telling the group that Jason Burgess serving out his mothers @ large council seat, when he was asked to speak last minute at the art dedication to his late mother, said at Council Meetings he would often wonder how long is this meeting going to last, will my term ever end, and was Andy Dulin ever going to stop speaking at such length at council meetings.   Everyone laughed at the comments from Jason at the art reveal.  Andy noted that day he and Jason had become friends working together on council last year. 
Beth said the DNC was wonderful regardless if you were Republican or Democrat. It was great for our city.  She said she loves the word Neighborhood.  She said it was because it contains the word neighbor. Beth said doesn’t Neighbor sounds nice to the group.   She said she is all about safer neighborhoods, quality of life issues, such as streetlights and sidewalks.     

National Night Out Sponsor 

Tyler Shaffer | Sales Representative 
7400 Carmel Executive Park Dr., Suite 110 | Charlotte, NC 28226
704.264.3323 direct |  800.866.2836 toll-free
704.341.9612 fax
www.wslife.com/agent/rshaffer
Tyler had a survey he asked residents to fill out.  He said that his company has been around since 1888 and they are a fortune 500 company.  Based on Standard & Poor’s they have an AA+ rating.  All our National Night Out Sponsors get a chance to speak briefly about their services or products at one of our meetings.   Tyler said if you would fill out the survey he had available, and put your name on it, and turn it back in to President Doss he would pick them up.  He said you would not get spammed by participating in the survey   (we have the surveys on our entry tables if you are interested in picking up one next month).  You can also contact Ross Tyler Shaffer directly to obtain the survey, or information on Western & Southern Life and how they might help you. 
President Doss Thanked Tyler for his support of our National Night Out.   Tyler mentioned the event was off to a great start before the heavy rains shut us down.  President Doss joked it was like the DNC a rain event.   Tyler has a link on our web site, and a logo advertisement should you wish to speak with him about his company, services and products.  
Madison Central Park News

On 8/23/12 Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor sent the following e-mail to their distribution list for Madison Central Park

Hey Neighbors,

We are pleased to report that the Madison Park HOA closed-out the grant with the City of Charlotte earlier this summer and we are officially done with Phase I of Madison Central Park! Of course this project would not have been possible without YOUR help.  Thank you to everyone who participated in the work days and helped behind the scenes over the course of the last two years!

Moving forward, the Madison Park HOA will be taking over the organization of the semi-annual park work days (Fall & Spring) and all park-related email correspondence.  This will be the last mass email Stacy and I will send out before we give our park email list to the HOA.  Should you wish to "opt-out" of future emails please let me know and I will remove your name.  Or perhaps you are interested in getting MORE involved at the park! In that case please share your ideas at one of the upcoming HOA meetings and let the board know of your interest.  (Lisa Reported she had no dropouts so their list was merged with our distribution list).  

The next park workday is scheduled for SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 9AM-noon, the first day of autumn. Mark your calendars!  Workdays are lots of fun and a great way to meet your neighbors.  We look forward to seeing you then!

Thanks,
Lisa & Stacy

The HOA wishes to again Thank Lisa and Stacy for their hard work related to this project grant.  Their dream and efforts have made Madison Park a better place to live for all of us.   As Lisa stated if you have any ideas going forward please let us, the HOA hear from you either at our meetings, or by sending an e-mail to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.    Keep in mind that we don’t own the park land.  It belongs to CMS so we are limited in what we can, and can’t do on the site.   

Please help out on September 22 from 9 to Noon as we work to maintain the grounds and flower beds in our park.   The HOA will furnish drinks that day for volunteers.  Bring you own tools.    Thanks to Pat Gubbins for deadheading, fertilizing, and removing a dead bush this past weekend.  There are a small group of ladies that have worked hard all summer to keep those rose bushes alive.  President Doss checked with a water truck company and found out they would charge 250 dollars every time they have to come out and water.  They stated probably 2 or 3 times a week would be needed on our rose garden.    So that option for watering the rose garden is out.  

Lisa Charde was present and spoke briefly about the plans to mulch on the 9/22 work day, and the issue with weeds overtaking part of the paths.  She was also asked about the rose garden that a neighbor is donating to the school.  She said she was waiting to hear back from the PTA on the placement.  Trish the Principal had said she wanted the roses in the past, and recently said it was ok, but did not indicate placement.  Update: School Principal Trish Sexton confirmed to President Doss today 9/11/12 that they want the new roses placed in the front bed of the school by the entrance. 
President Doss reiterated the need for more hands to help with the rose gardens.  Councilman Dulin has helped with the garden in the past.  He offered to help in the future.  Lisa asked that if anyone on their own does help with the rose maintenance to let us know so they can keep up with what is being done and when.  All help is appreciated. 
Andy mentioned he removed the POW flag that he placed on the flag pole at our park because it was tattered.  President Doss noted that Councilman Dulin donated the American Flag to our park.  Lisa mentioned that at some point the roses might be moved to another location as we seek to go with more low maintenance varieties in the bed.  She noted that the rose garden did without water for about 2 years.  President Doss reported that years ago the HOA had offered through our garden club to move the bed.  CMS refused the offer stating they planned to leave it in place. Unfortunately there were no arrangements apparently made to water the garden made by CMS.   CMS will end our ability to use their water this fall according to information Lisa Charde received.  The vegetable Gardens added to the schools through the grant are aided by rain barrels that the school obtained through a $5000 dollar grant from Lowe’s Home Improvement.  Andy stated that rose gardens are great.  He said that cut roses make for great gifts for someone ill, or to give to someone new in the neighborhood.  One resident noted that the roses should be pruned a special way. Councilman Dulin said that was correct there was a method to it. 

A resident from Gentry Place said the school gardens needed some work before any mulch was added to them on the next workday.  Lisa said she would speak to the school about their plans.  Our resident said they are very overgrown currently.   
President Doss noted that resident Ellen Stenstrom had posted on our web site recently that she was unable to work on our volunteer park workday.  She had offered to pick up trash on Tyvola on our web site, “I can't be at the fall work day, but am happy to pick up accumulated trash along Tyvola.  It always helps to have a buddy. Anyone interested, let me know, 7045272968 (leave a message) or estenstr@bellsouth.net” If you wish to help her with that project it would be appreciated.  Tyvola is one of our two adopt a streets.  NOTE:  All help keeping our neighborhood neat and clean, and free of signs in the ROW is appreciated. 
2012 Neighborhood Board Retreat and Parking Lot Summary From City of Charlotte
Hello Everyone,

Thank you for attending the 2012 Board Retreat.  Attached are summary notes and “parking lot” responses from your board organization. (FYI The summary is uploaded on our webs site under pages, and will be eventually kept under Madison Park News)   We hope that you are still excited and ready for action now that you’ve identified a vision, priorities, and projects for your community.  Please also remember that your organization has earned a $1500 Neighborhood Matching Grant credit towards your next NMG application, as well as an additional $500 for completing the Vision to Action Idea Development Plan Workbook (return to: 600 East Trade Street, Charlotte, NC 28202). Grants are awarded four times a year and applications are accepted on February 15th, April 15th, June 15th and September 15th. Contact our office or refer to our website for more details.

Please contact me if you have any questions and we wish you continued success in your community 

Sincerely,

Tracy P. Greene

NEighborhood Resource Liaison

Neighborhood & Business Services City of Charlotte
Our grant Application was completed by Don Means and submitted electronically for the Sept. 15th deadline this morning 9/10/12.  Our grant request is for $3,452.00.  Thanks to Don for taking on the data input of our electronic Matching Grant Application.  Don and Jo Ann Means, along with President Doss met to work on the info a couple of times for the application.  Don pulled data out of e-mails, and quotes that we both obtained to put the info in the on-line application.  Thanks to those of you that signed up to help with our project.   Once the grant hopefully is approved Mid October, we will move forward with executing the volunteer match portion of the project.  The volunteer hours will be just under 100 hours this time.  Our grant project is two fold.  We will be helping our CMPD officer’s patrol our streets in Madison Park by using the window cling.  The cling will ID the cars and trucks that belong in our driveways.  If there is a car without a window cling CMPD will take a closer look.  We will also be reaching every home in Madison Park for the first time via the US Mail.  It will give us an opportunity to alert residents to what we do as an HOA, join our e-mail list, and provide web site info. Ho Hopefully it will lead to an increase in paid memberships.  We tested various means of reaching out to select streets last year, and found the full letter mailing lead to more paid memberships and participation.  The goal is to have more communication with all our residents, and more participation with everyone living in Madison Park including rentals.  Both the window cling program and better communication should help keep Madison Park a safer neighborhood for all of us to live in.  

National Night Out Post Project Report

President Doss sent in our post project report to the NATW - National Association of Town Watch on 8/23/12.  The report-included news media reports on our event, recap of our event, and photos.  Each year upon completion of NNO a detailed report is sent in on our National Night Out.  Since this was our first year to be a member of NATW we are finally eligible to be entered in the nationwide contest for NNO events. 

Wedgewood Church Collective Yard Sale Offer

Don’t forget Wedgewood Church has offered to provide tables, and pay your fee for the permit for up to 25 Madison Park families to have a yard sale at the Church this fall.  If you are interested in this offer e-mail us at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  We had a few people say they were interested in this idea after the August Meeting.  We need to have more participation to take advantage of this generous offer from the Church.  

Mecklenburg County Voter Info

Starting Sept. 21, 2012 you can request an absentee ballot and vote from home.  Anyone can vote this way that desires to vote from home.  All you need to do is mail or fax the following info to the Mecklenburg Board of Elections.    

Write a letter that states 

Your name

Your Mecklenburg County Address

Where the ballot is to be mailed if different from your home address

Election you are requesting the ballot for 

YOUR SIGNATURE

Type of ballot you are requesting only if you are registered unaffiliated and it is a primary election. 

NOT required but helpful is your birthday, phone number, e-mail.

Mail it to:

Mecklenburg Board of Elections

Absentee Department

PO BOX 31788

Charlotte, NC 28231

Or fax the request letter to 

7043199722

Visit our web site to see a sample letter or http://charmeck.org/mecklenburg/county/BOE/Pages/default.aspx
You can also scan to absentee@mecklenburgcountync.gov you must scan the letter and not just e-mail.  They must have your signature to send the absentee ballot.  

Also update your home address if you have moved by contacting the BOE and printing the address change form.  Mail or fax it back to the BOE.  Your Registration is linked to your address.  On Election Day you must vote in the precinct you live in if you have moved more than 30 days.  If it is less than 30 days you can vote your old location or the new location.   If you use one stop early voting they can let you vote during early voting at any of those early voting locations, and make the changes that day.  Again on Election Day you are required to vote where you currently live, and if you have moved out of your old precinct more than 30 days prior to Election Day it is against NC state law to vote in the old precinct on a voting machine.  You vote in the precinct area you live in.  

St. Ann’s Parish Carnival Saturday 9/15/12  

10:00 AM to 6:30 PM at Park Road and Hillside Drive.  A Full brochure is uploaded on our web site home page.  

Treasury Report Cheryl Furr

As of 9/10/12 we have 3,047.70 in our checking account. Additionally, $1,253.80 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Cheryl stated that she has years of treasury data on file and that it has been taking up too much room.  She is going to purge to only save the last 3 years.   

Membership:
To those of you (96 Paid Households) who have already paid your 2012 dues–Thank You!
For 2013, we have 11 Paid Households. 

President Doss noted that all dues paid starting 9/1/12 are going toward 2013.  If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can find HOA applications and the pay pal link at: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Dues are only $20 per household and come with a free t-shirt while they last.  Write on your check, or put in the note section your size desired if paying online.  Small to double XL.   Payment of dues helps us do more for our community, and greatly helps in making plans for the year.  A great deal of my time as President is taken up each year finding sponsors to pay for events like our NNO.   If people would pay their dues it would help us do more, and not be so stressful on the board members and me.  If the majority of our residents would simply pay the $20 each year per household we could do so much more, and even have even better events for everyone to enjoy.  You get far more back in the form of Quality of Life Improvements, and all our property values being maintained than you ever pay in.  Look at paying dues as an investment in where you live, and please consider paying your 2013 dues today. 
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

Matt Magnasco Director had the Seneca Place / Wedgewood Intersection options photo board at the meeting tonight.  He brought the petitions and said he plans to keep collecting signatures at the meetings, and the next park workday to show support from the community to CDOT on our desires to improve Seneca Place @ Wedgewood Drive.   President Doss mentioned that CDOT had indicated that perhaps a mailing would be needed.  President Doss noted that while the status of what the improvement would be is undetermined that we could not go that option of doing a mailing.  CDOT must provide us with some indication what they would offer us as improvements, before we will spend the money on a mailing.   

One resident that lives on Murrayhill with the new sidewalk in front of their home indicated that some of her neighbors were not cutting their planting strips/grass.  She noted that you can call 311 and report grass over 12 inches tall, and that you don’t have to identify yourself.  Jessica Cummings our inspector also has her business cards on our welcome HOA meeting tables at our meetings. She can be contacted directly at jcummings@ci.charlotte.nc.us  with any code enforcement related issues. 
President Doss noted that Jessica does an excellent job of letting us know what she is working on in the community, and works hard to keep our homes looking their best.  What she does is for the good of everyone living in Madison Park. 
A resident noted that the new sidewalk on Murrayhill up near Gilmore area has a substance coming off trees all over it.  Councilman Dulin said he was going to drive up to take a look at the problem after the meeting.    

Another resident mentioned a home on Farmbrook that is not cutting the grass.  It was said to be a home that immediate neighbors had turned in a housing petition to codes to have the home looked at for housing violations.  If that is the correct home then Codes is already working with the property owner on issues.  There is another home down at Farmbrook and Tyvola that the lawn is due a cutting.   That might be the location.   People cut your grass.  
One resident approached President Doss after the meeting to say she wished the neighborhood HOA would push harder to get our high school reassigned.  President Doss told the resident that he agreed that it would be great if we could make that happen.  Going to Myers Park or South Meck would boost our property values, and make our neighborhood more desirable for those with children.  This was an item that is actually on our parking lot from our July grant board retreat notes if you read them on our web site.  Board member Jarrett Hunt worked on the issue the last two years.  Our Board realizes it is a problem.   President Doss has spoken to several School Board members over the last two years about the issue when seeing them at events he is attending in Charlotte.  We really must work to elect school board candidates next season that state their desire to help us with our issue. Find those candidates and get behind them.  The issue of our assignments was put on the agenda of the school board this year, but no decision was made on changing our High School Assignment.  This has been a long decades old issue that many have stated to President Doss they tried to change without making much headway over the years.  We are aware those with school age children are moving out of the area just because of the high school situation which is unfortunate.  It really is an issue for all of us living in Madison Park, those with and without children.   We also know this change is desired by many of our residents.  
Another resident along Gentry Place stated he had been cutting the grass along the trees next to the sidewalk.   President Doss contacted Todd Sherrill with CMS today and he said the landscapers should have been cutting that area.   He stated that when they change contractors they seem to miss that section.    CMS will make sure to have their landscapers start cutting the grass along Gentry.  Thanks to that resident for at least tackling the problem on his own for a while.  
 
New Members/First Time Attendees – We had several residents in attendance that have not been to our meetings in a while.  It was good to see you at our meeting.  We also had couple of first time residents in attendance.   Thanks to all that took time to come out and take part.  
Adjournment   8:14 PM 









